
 

 

Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community 
Council Meeting Minutes 

Thursday 17th November 2022 7pm-9pm 

Busby Memorial Hall 

  

Agenda Item Minute Action 

Welcome, members 
present and apologies 
        

Victoria welcomed everyone to the meeting in 
Busby Hall. 
Present – Victoria Pearson (VP), Jim Boyle (JB), 
Catriona Milosevich (CM), Duncan Scott (DS), 
Martin Armitage (MA), Joanna Teuton (JT), 
Bronwen Livingstone (BL), Siobhan 
McGuinness (SMcG), Cllr K Campbell, Cllr A 
Ireland 
 
Apologies – David McDonald, Amaia de la 
Iglesia, Graham Keany, Margaret Corrie, Cllr K 
Pragnell 
 
Bill Considine has tended his resignation from 
the community council, the community 
council wish to thank him for his 
contributions. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SMcG to inform 
Vincent McCulloch 
at ERC 

Police liaison update 
 

Sgt Sweeney and PC Joiner were in attendance 
to provide an update. There have been some 
residential windows smashed within the local 
area, if anyone has information to contact 
local police office.  
The officers would like to remind everyone 
about home security, in particular locking 
doors and making use of security lighting.  
There are ongoing meetings around bogus 
callers and scams affecting those locally. 

 

Minutes from previous 
meeting agreed 
 

The minutes from the meeting in October 
were accepted as correct. 
Proposer – BL, Seconder - JT 

SMcG to send to 
Vincent 

Outstanding actions from 
previous meeting 
 

JT contacted Cllr Pragnell about tree felling on 
First Avenue to confirm if they will be 
replaced. ERC have responded to state that 
“wee woods” and other local campaigns have 
been prioritised for tree planting and there 
would not be replacement trees in the same 
area as the felled trees.  
All other actions complete 

 



 

 

Financial 
Matters/Treasurer 
update 
 

Webcam purchased. 
Bill to be removed as signatory on account, JT 
will contact directly 

 
JT to liaise with Bill 

Elected Officials Update 
 

Cllr Campbell informed the group that the 
planning application for the site next to Mr 
MacGregors has been rejected. 
Cllr Ireland discussed the recent works taking 
place at Stamperland Gardens and next steps 
for bollards to be installed.  
Cllr Ireland is continuing discussion with 
Scottish Water about Overlee Park, works are 
expected to be completed by April 2023.  
Cllr Ireland is continuing to discuss with 
FirstBus the services in the area in particular 
the 4A, there is a shortage of drivers which 
FirstBus are attempting to address. 

 

Subgroups 

 Road Safety and 
Public Transport 

 Social 
media/website 

 Outreach 

 Planning 

Road Safety and Public Transport 
CM has met with John Shelton from the Roads 
Department of ERC about the Strathclyde 
Transport Plan. She asked for school routes to 
be considered.  
DS has responded to the walking route email 
and is sending out the package of information 
the group have been working on to all local 
groups/organisations who may be interested. 
JT replied to the Local Action Plan consultation 
from a transport perspective.  
“Living Streets” group are interested in 
working with the group to encourage safer 
routes that are inclusive to all within the area. 
 
Social Media 
Amaia is joining the group. The social media 
pages continue to gain followers and 
engagement 
 
Outreach 
Nil at this time 
 
Planning 
Received a prior to application notice of 
telecommunications upgrade on Clarkston 
Road outside the car park of golf course, there 
is an existing telecommunications site already 
in situ. Information with drawings to be sent 
to group for information. 

 

ERC budget briefing 
update 

Amaia was unable to attend. The presentation 
given at the update on the 16th November is 
attached 

 



 

 

Budget Panel Session 
1 Presentation - Education, Environment, BOP, SS UPDATED 161122 (1).pptx

 
Bike Marking event 
 

The police have funding for the scheme and 
are keen to run in conjunction with local 
groups. The marking of bikes acts as a 
deterrent for theft. There has been a proposed 
date of an event with Clarkston community 
council of the 28th January providing the 
weather permits.  

 

Constitution Amendment 
update 

VP updated the group on the amendment 
requested to the constitution. This was put 
before a full council meeting on the 26th 
October and a lively discussion ensued. The 
council officer informed the council meeting 
that a panel was not refused which is not the 
understanding the community council have.  
From the request made by the community 
council it would appear that points 1 and 2 
were approved but not 3 and 4. The 
explanation given for not approving points 3 
and 4 was that there is not provision within 
the “Scheme of Establishment”. Cllr Ireland is 
looking into this and is also going to ask for a 
review of the Scheme of Establishment.  
 
MA left the meeting at this point 
 
It was agreed that the community council 
would request a review of the Scheme of 
Establishment – VP will do.  
Proposer – BL, Seconder – CM. All in 
attendance agreed 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
VP to make 
representation 

Update on complaints 
submitted by Bob 
 

VP will confirm if Mr Shaw wishes to continue 
with his complaints submitted in July to ERC. 
This has now been passed back to the 
community council to deal with.  
There are concerns around third party 
information that Mr Shaw has submitted 
within one complaint that could be viewed as 
the community council spreading 
misinformation. As a result of discussion the 
community council agreed that Mr Shaw must 
resubmit the complaint with the third party 
information removed. This was agreed by all in 
attendance.  
 
The ongoing issue with the council not having 
reviewed the complaint submitted by SMcG 
about Mr Shaw continues to cause concern for 
the community council. The community 

VP to email Mr Shaw 
to ask if still wishing 
to have complaints 
heard and to inform 
him that the third 
party information 
requires to be 
removed.  
 
 
 
 
 
VP to continue 
discussion with ERC 
around the 
outstanding 
complaint. 



 

 

council agree that they are not satisfied the 
complaint has been dealt with appropriately 
by ERC after it being referred on. The 
community council note there are particular 
concerns around the impact of bullying on 
individuals, the reputation of the community 
council as a result of the bullying behaviour 
and also the lack of remorse shown and 
continued disruptive behaviour. VP given 
permission by the community council to 
continue to pursue with ERC. 
Proposer – CM, Seconder – JB. Vote – all in 
agreement. 

Close Victoria thanked everyone for attending and 
confirmed the date of the next meeting to be 
held in Clarkston Hall on 19th January at 7pm 

 

 


